

**Scott Carter** 

185 Maple Drive Asheville, NC 28805 OFFICIAL COPY

April 10, 2014

FILED

Utilities Commission 4325 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-4325

E-100 SUB 83

APR 14 2014 Clerk's Office

N.C. Utilities Commission

Dear friends,

I write to encourage you not to change the net metering rates for residential solar. Lat year my family and I invested \$20,000 in rooftop solar in reliance upon net metering which gives us some hope of economically justifying our investment over about 10 to 12 years. Rooftop solar is good for the community and for the power production system and should be encouraged. Those who have already

invested should not be undercut. Thanks for taking our view into consideration.

Sincerely,

Juntte D. Carter